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Business Item  

T Transportation Committee Item: 2011-158 
Consent 

Meeting date:  June 13, 2011 

Metropolitan Council meeting:  June 22, 2011 

 

ADVISORY INFORMATION 
Date: May 24, 2011 

Subject: Scope Change and 2011-2014 TIP Amendment: City of 
Maplewood SP#138-010-018, TH36 and English Street 
Interchange Construction (TAB Action 2011-46) 

District(s), Member(s):  District 11 – Ðoàn  
Policy/Legal Reference: TAB Action 

Staff Prepared/Presented: Arlene McCarthy, Director MTS (651-602-1754) 
Amy Vennewitz, Dep. Dir. Planning & Finance (651-
602-1058) 
Carl Ohrn, Planning Analyst (651-602-1719) 

Division/Department: Metropolitan Transportation Services 

Proposed Action 
That the Metropolitan Council concur with the Transportation Advisory Board (TAB) 
action to: 

1. approve a scope change to SP#138-010-018: TH36 and English Street 
Interchange to a full diamond interchange at English Street rather than the 
original split diamond interchange with TH61 and English;  

2. adopt an amendment to the 2011-2014 Transportation Improvement Program 
(TIP) to reflect the new scope and cost; and 

3. change the program year for SP#138-010-012, Keller Lake Water Quality 
Improvement Project, from 2012 to 2014 so that the two projects can be 
coordinated. 

Background 
This project was selected through the 2009 Regional Solicitation process.  During the 
project development phase, MnDOT staff identified various traffic issues with the original 
interchange design.  Working together, the city’s consultant and MnDOT developed a 
revised design which resulted in spacing of the interchange that is inconsistent with 
adopted Metropolitan Council guidelines for interchange spacing (i.e. less than one mile).  
This issue was brought before the TAC committees and the conclusion of those 
deliberations was that the benefits of the revised design outweighed the dis-benefits and 
the revised scope was approved.  The program year for the Keller Lake Water Quality 
Improvement Project was changed to allow coordination with the TH 36 and English 
project. 

Rationale 
In order to use Federal Transportation Funds, the project scope must be accurately 
described in the TIP and the program year identified. 

Funding 
The increased cost of the revised project will be provided by the City of Maplewood. 

Known Support / Opposition 
Metropolitan Council staff noted the inconsistencies with interchange spacing guidelines 
at the TAC.  However. MnDOt analysis has illustrated this interchange will operate safely. 
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